

Priory Woods School & Arts College, Tothill Avenue, Middlesbrough, TS3 ORH

Tel: 01642 770540 Fax: 01642 770541 Email: office@priorywoodsschool.com

Headteacher: Mrs Janis French

www.priorywoods.middlesbrough.gov.sch.uk

## Dear Families,

This morning I received the updated guidance around opening school up to more pupils. We have already spoken to you about whether you would consider allowing your child to come back and now have a list of those who said yes or maybe. This week, we will call you to ask you some more questions and give you more detailed information. We will ask if there is anyone at home that is shielding and also about your child's medical conditions. All of this is part of our extensive risk assessing as recommended in the guidance. Please make sure you answer your phone if it says 'Private Number' as we may well call from our homes. If we cannot speak to you, it will be difficult for us to continue our work to ensure we make school as safe as possible.

You may have seen Mr Johnson talk about June 1st as a day when this may start. We will not be starting this on that date. We have lots of work to do around risk assessments and ensuring the building is ready to accept more pupils after a lengthy partial closure. As you know, I have consistently said our approach is driven by safety for pupils and staff and until I and the Governing Board are satisfied that we have made school as safe as we can, we will not open. You will also know that this is Half Term and I have asked our teachers and teaching assistants to have this time off.

Thanks again to you all for your ongoing support.

Kind regards Janis



















